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Senate Bill 431 from the 2023 Legislative Session has increased the work program
thresholds for the Interim Finance Committee effective July 1, 2023. The changes are as

follows:

1. Section 110 of SB 431 changes NRS 353.220 to the following:

a. Except as otherwise provided in subsection 8, whenever a request for
the revision of a work program of a department, institution or agency in
an amount more than $75,000 would, when considered with all other
changes in allotments for that work program made pursuant to
subsections 1, 2 and 3 and NRS 353.215, increase or decrease by 20
percent or $350,000 whichever is less, the expenditure level approved
by the Legislature for any of the allotments within the work program, the
request must be approved as provided in subsection 5 before any
appropriated or authorized money may be encumbered for the revision.

2. Section 114 of SB 431 changes NRS 353.335, subsection 5 to the following:

b. A state agency may accept:

5(a) Gifts, including grants from nongovernmental sources, not

exceeding $200,000 each in value; and

5(b) Governments grants not exceeding $200,000 each in value,
> If the gifts or grants are used for purposes which do not involve
the hiring of new employees and if the agency has the specific



approval of the Governor or, if the Governor delegates this power
of approval to the Chief of the Budget Division of the Office of
Finance, the specific approval of the Chief.

Until NEBS is updated:

If a work program is “$75,000 or less for each expenditure category”, please select
“$30,000 or less for each expenditure category” on the IFC Approval tab, IFC Approval
NOT Required Because....

If the work program is “Less than $350,000 cumulative and 20% cumulative for each
expenditure category,” please select “Less than $75,000 cumulative and 10%
cumulative for each expenditure category” on the IFC Approval tab, IFC Approval NOT
Required Because....

If you have any questions or concerns about the new work program thresholds requiring
Interim Finance Committee approval, please contact your assigned Executive Branch
Budget Officer.



